January 10, 2024

A regular meeting of the Gridley-Biggs Cemetery District Board of Trustees was called to order at 8:33 a.m. by Chairman Joe Hughes.  Roll call of the board:

Joe Hughes, Chairman

Larry Hamman, Trustee

Larry Evans, Trustee

Angie Cote, District Mgr/Board Secretary

Kurtis Upton, Grounds Superintendent

3.  PUBLIC INFORMATION ON ANY AGENDA ITEM – OPEN OR CLOSED:  None

4.  INFORMATION ITEMS:
     A.  Office Manager’s Monthly Report:

1.  Update on the homeless at neighboring property:  The homeless are for the most part gone.  The were removed sometime last month and berms have been put up to prevent anyone from accessing the property. First responders have our codes to access the back shop gates in case of emergency.
2.  Report on Wreaths Across America ceremony:  On Saturday, December 16, 2023 staff was made available for the Wreaths Across America ceremony.  Local youth from Manzanita 4H, Biggs FFA, Girl Scouts and ladies from Agriculture of America were also onsite to assist the Civil Air Patrol in setting the wreaths at the veteran’s graves.  Of the 1700 veterans buried at our cemetery only approximately 300 wreaths were donated from WWA.  This isn’t based on weather or not we have received donations to cover the cost of the wreaths but more on how many the WWA organization is able to supply us with.  Angie keeps a list of whoever comes into the office to purchase wreaths and will make sure those people get priority placement over the rest.  This year we received enough wreaths to place over the entire Veteran’s Section 8, Blocks 1 & 2 and some of Section 7.
3.  Report on computer repair for the burial program: After months of technical difficulties our burial program is back up and running.  Angie with the assistance of Dave Burrows was able to retrieve our old computer from Elam Computer Solutions. Previously Angie had to rely on index cards with for pre-need information that was often incomplete as there was not room on the index card for a lot of the questions she had. Upon retrieval of the computer, Angie reached out to another local business by the name of SN Computer Repair for assistance.  Steven was able to recover the burial program without losing data through September 2023 quite timely.  Angie will need to enter data through current but is excited to be back up and running with access to our programing.  The computer the district does have is not capable of running both desktops on one computer because when originally purchased it was not intended for that purpose.  We needed to purchase an external drive and added memory to maintain the computer and allow for day to day operations.  Adding memory and the external drive is cheaper than purchasing a whole new computer to split the data between the two.  At the advice of Steven he thinks this will be sufficient for what we need it to do but will be available to get us another computer if it does not end up working in the long run.  
4.  Update on the grounds, Voles/gophers – Kurtis:  Gophers/Voles are popping back up throughout the Cemetery.  Caddyshack was contacted and was supposed to be here a few weeks ago but with the rain has been rescheduled so that the grounds are not torn up too bad. 
5.  Security Camera updates – Kurtis:  Berry Electric finally came out to install the cameras as previously approved.  He still needs to come back to program them all but the cameras have all been mounted.  We requested one more camera be install facing East to monitor the garage and North doors.   
5.  BOARD DISCUSSION & POSSIBLE ACTION ITEMS:

     A.  Review & Potential Changes to District Fee Schedule.  Per board, no increases at this time. Board would like to readdress the matter in June 2024 or sooner if needed.
      B.   Review need to purchase a computer for the office.  Tabled for the time being.  Steven seems to think he can fix our old one so we wont need a whole new computer.
      C.  Discuss the purchase of a company truck for grounds.  After reviewing some trucks that are on the market now new vs. used the board agreed it would be in the best interest of the district to purchase a vehicle with a warranty.  The board would like us to look into a lease agreement with the dealership to help alleviate the cost over time.  Kurtis will look into the matter and bring back more information to the next meeting. 
6.  CONSENT CALENDAR:

     A.  Approval of December 13, 2023 Board Minutes and January, 2024 check register. Upon a motion presented by Larry Evans and 2nd by Larry Hamman, the minutes of the December 13, 2023 meeting and the January 2024 check registers covering checks 019449 to 019483 were approved as presented; all ayes, motion passed.
7.  TRUSTEES DISCUSSIONS, QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS:  None

8.  ADJOURNMENT:   As there was no further business to come before the board, Joe Hughes presented a motion to adjourn at 9:53 a.m., the motion was 2nd by Larry Hamman; all ayes, motion passed.  The date of the next board meeting was set for Wednesday, February 14, 2024 at 8:30 a.m.  Meeting adjourned.

__________________________

_______________________________

Joe Hughes, Chairman


Angie Coté, District Mgr./Board Secretary     

